Sandy Town Council



To:
All Members of the Audit Committee, Sandy Town Council
You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of the Audit Committee of Sandy Town Council which will be held in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Tuesday 20 December 2011 at 
4 pm for the purpose of transacting the following items of business.








Delia Shephard









Town Clerk 
15 December 2011

A G E N D A

	1
	Apologies



	2
	Declarations of interest

To receive declarations of interests from members

(Members of the Council are invited to declare any personal or personal and prejudicial interests they may have in any items on the Agenda for this meeting, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members)

(a) Personal Interests

(b) Prejudicial Interests



	3
	Minutes of Previous Meeting

To approve the minutes of a meeting of the Audit Committee of Sandy Town Council held on 21 November 2011 as a correct record of proceedings.


	4
	Internal Audit 2011-12
To receive and consider a report from the internal auditor following the mid-year visit.



	5
	Draft Annual Estimates of expenditure for 2012/2013

To discuss draft estimates for 2012/13



	6
	Draft Scale of Charges for 2012/2013

To discuss draft scale of charges for 2012/2013




Supporting Papers
	4 Internal Audit Report

Attached.


	5 Draft Annual Estimates


Draft for scrutiny and discussion is attached.  The document is not proposed for adoption it is a first draft to facilitate discussion and planning. It has been prepared using the Council’s accounts software designed for this purpose.  Unfortunately until very recently none of the staff team was fully conversant with the software and the system was not being used to its fullest extent.  These means that there are some coding anomalies within the document which have been explained as far as possible in the accompanying notes, a fuller explanation can be given at the meeting.  (Before year end it is planned to simplify and clarify the codings used and to ensure future uniformity of use.)
The draft is based upon the Clerk and Deputy Clerk’s best projections, taking inflation at 5% unless otherwise indicated. It has been assumed that the Council wishes to continue the present level of service. (A reduced budget could be produced based upon service cuts.)  The precept has been increased by 3%.  The Clerk was asked to prepare a budget based on no more than a 5% increase which was done, however those “Special items” designated as spending priorities 1 and 2 which would be met from revenue and were agreed at the F&GP meeting on 12 December 2011 have now been included, (items designated priority 3-5 are excluded.)  This inclusion increases the planned spend by over 5%.
Special capital items have not been included in the revenue budget.  Most notably this includes replacement of vehicles.  

Increased costs which may be incurred by the adoption of Fallowfield and Berwick Way land have not been included on the assumption that they will be met from the commuted sums in each case.   It is not anticipated that there would be a need for any change to permanent headcount during 2012/13 if the adoptions proceed.
As members will note, to meet this Revenue budget the Council would need to contribute £58,329 from reserves, increase the precept by more than 3%, cut the budget, generate more income or a combination of these strategies.  Of course it would be preferable to achieve a balanced revenue budget based entirely on income and expenditure.    One area of potential saving would be to transfer the management of Jenkins Pavilion to the management company looking after Sandy Sports and Leisure Centre.  It has not been possible to pursue this option further at present since CBC has not been able to confirm information about the future of the Leisure Centre.  A detailed breakdown of Jenkins Pavilion costs is included with these papers.
The capital budget for 2012/13 is shown separately in an Appendix to the draft.   In order to fund the Capital “Special Items” priority 1 and 2 a sum of £89,026 would be needed. This would include the £45,000 already earmarked within the reserves for the refurbishment of the Stratford Road Depot.   (The Town Council does not currently have an explicit reserves policy.  Good practice is to keep general reserves at a prudent minimum whilst specified reserves may be accumulated provided they are supported by specific short/ medium term spending plans ie known future projects/ liabilities).  
Current legislation does not impose a cap on Town Council precepts and referendums will not be triggered by “excessive” increases for 2012-13 compared with 2011-12.  However, members will be mindful of the Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State, Bob Neill’s recent statement that he regarded an increase of more than 3.5% to be excessive for most local authorities outside London.  A cap may be imposed in future years.
Further information is awaited before the estimates can be finalised.  This includes:

1. Tax base for Parish of Sandy for 2012/13 (available week ending 23.12.2011)
2. Additional information about lease/purchase of vehicles and  confirmation 
3. Additional information about waste disposal services

4. Confirmation of plans for improved audibility in the chamber and additional costings
(Members will be aware that capital reserves may only be spent on acquisition of capital items although interest on capital may be spent on repairs and running costs.)  



	6 Scale of Charges

The accompanying budget proposal is based upon the adoption of the draft scale of charges included here.
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